

# Tarleton Holy Trinity Church of England (Aided) Primary School

Church Road, Tarleton, Preston. PR4 6UP. Tel: 01772 812662 Headteacher: Mr S.B. Smith BSc (Hons) OTS, PGC Ed Man, NPOH.

E-mail: bursar@holytrinity-tarleton.lancs.sch.uk Web Address: www.tarletonholytrinity.org

Value...Dream...Achieve...

Newsletter No: 39 Date: 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2025

## Celebration Worship

It was a very busy Celebration Worship last Friday as we had loads to fit in before we finish for the summer!! Well done to the children who made it to 'The Bench'!! They were:

Reception	Millie and Jacob
Year 1	All Year 1
Year 2	Leo
Year 3	Blu, Rayne and Isla B
Year 4	All Year 4
Year 5	All Year 5
Year 6	Oliver J and Ella
Headteacher Award	Paddy in Year 4

# Our Rewards Assembly - July 2025

On the last Friday of the Summer term 2025 we announced the Pupil of the Year from each class and the team point winners for the year. All the winners are listed below. Well done to you all!! It was another fantastic year at THT!!

Reception	Eddie		
Year 1	Violet		
Year 2	AJ		
Year 3	Kyara		
Year 4	Penelope		
Year 5	Lily		
Year 6	Robyn		
Key Stage 1	Beatrice in Year 2		
Key Stage 2	Henry in Year 6		
Chanta Tuanh.	Molly and Freddie (both in		
Sports Trophy	Year 6)		
Kindness Cup	Amelia in Year 6		

Team Point Winners for the 2024 - 2025 Academic Year Ribble

Best Attending Class for the 2024 - 2025 Academic Year Year 5 Class

#### Attendance

During the last full week of term, 172 pupils (out of 206 the pupils) attended school for 100% of the time – they didn't miss one session of school.

8 children (from 5 different families) were late for school on one day last week (they after 9.00am). The best attending class for the week was our Year 3 Class who achieved 97.3% for the whole week!! Well done to our Miss Iddon's Class!!

## Whole School End of Term Service in Church - 1.30pm

Tarleton Holy Trinity celebrates the end of the year with a Leaver's Service in church, and we would like to invite you all to join us in Church. The service begins at 1.30pm this afternoon and will last for about an hour. Once the service has finished, the children will then come back to school. Parents and carers can come to pick their children up from school, please come into the school yard after the service. The children can then be picked up from their usual doors.

#### School Dinners:

After the Summer Break we will be having to once again increase the price of school dinners. This is to compensate for increased delivery costs and the increase in food process. A child dinner will now be £2.95 per meal - £14.75 for a full week.

This is still 45p a day cheaper than a Co op Meal Deal (if you are a Co op member!!).

Week 1 of the new Summer Menu Cycle - week beginning 1st September 2025

Week 1	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Traditional	Red	Red	Red	Red	Red
Main Course	Oriental Style Chicken	Puff Pastry Cheese	Roast Gammon or	Booths Beef or	Golden Crumb Fish or
	& Sweetcorn	Whirl with Herby	Vegetarian Meatballs	Vegetable Burger with	Vegetable Fingers with
	Meatballs with Mixed	Potatoes Garden Peas	with Roast Potatoes,	Tortilla Chips	Oven Baked Chips
	Rice or Noodles	or Baked Beans (v)	Seasonal Vegetables &	Vegetable Sticks &	Garden Peas or Baked
			Gravy	Dips	Beans
Alternative	Green	Green	Green	Green	Green
Choice	Tomato & Mascarpone	Vegetable Tikka Curry	Summer Picnic Lunch	Pasta Tubes & Tomato	Homemade Pizza
	Pasta with Homemade	with Mixed Rice &	Buffet Sausage Roll	Sauce with Homemade	Margherita with Oven
	Herby Bread & Salad	Naan Bread (v)	Assorted Sandwiches	Dough Balls & Salad	Baked Chips Garden
	Selection (v)		Tortilla Chips	Selection (v)	Peas or Baked Beans
			Vegetable Sticks &		(v)
			Dips		
Jackets &	Blue	Blue	Blue	Blue	Blue
Sandwiches	Choice of filled	Cooks Choice of filled	Cooks Choice of filled	Cooks Choice of filled	Choice of filled
	Sandwiches with	Oven Baked Jacket	Oven Baked Jacket	Oven Baked Jacket	Sandwiches with Oven
	Tortilla Chips	Potato with Freshly	Potato with Freshly	Potato with Freshly	Baked Chips Vegetable
	Vegetable Sticks &	Prepared Salad	Prepared Salad	Prepared Salad	Sticks & Dips
	Dips	Selection	Selection	Selection	

Just a reminder that if your child has a paid for school meals - these need to be booked by 11.59pm on Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> August of this week through ParentPay.

# The End of the School Year 2024 - 2025

Just to remind you that school closes for the Summer Break this afternoon (Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> July) at the end of the Church Service – this will be approximately 2.30pm.

Please note that there will be no After School Club today!!

## A Reminder about Haircuts and Earrings

Please can I remind parents and carers about our policy on haircuts for when they return in September? The policy states:

It is requested that long hair (shoulder length or longer) should always be tied up, not only for Health and Safety reasons but also to discourage head lice. We request that parents do not allow children to have their hair coloured, shaved too short, cut in lines or patterns, or gelled into extreme styles in school term time. The school reserves the right to decide on the appropriateness of a hairstyle or haircut.

If your child is thinking about having their ear(s) pierced...now is the time to do it, as the hole that the stud makes will just about be healed when we return after the Summer Break. For more information have a look at our School Prospectus. <a href="http://tarletonholytrinity.org/the-school-prospectus/">http://tarletonholytrinity.org/the-school-prospectus/</a>

## Fund 'Raisin'

We are trying to replace all the Interactive Screens in our classrooms. There is already one in Year 4 and over the Summer one will be installed into the Year 3 classroom. Through a special pot of money called DFC (Devolved Formula Capital) we can afford two more this academic year - but would like one in each classroom!! Each screen costs just over £1,000 and our PTFA (Friends) have come up with the lovely idea of the children completing chores over the Summer Break and then getting paid for it - possibly 20p a job. They will be coming home with a box of raisins later today and the idea is to eat them and then fill the box with 20ps - donating the money to school at the end of the Summer Beak. See the poster below for more details.

# ...And Finally...

So that's it for another year...my 17th Year of Headship completed...and my 12th at THT.

Thanks as always to the THT Team of Staff and Governors who have worked tirelessly during another very different academic year.

Have a lovely summer...have a good rest...re charge those batteries and we'll see you on the 1st September!!

As always...thanks for reading...yours sincerely,

Stephen B. Smith (Headteacher)

#### Did you know...

It is unusual to have 39 Newsletters in 1 year!!

Did you also know that our Summer Holiday this year, lasts for 40 days...

The pupils of THT start the Autumn 2025 Term on Monday  $1^{st}$  September with the doors opening at the usual time of 8.45am. Breakfast Club, Easy Drop and After school Club will also all start on the  $1^{st}$ !!

In the meantime, this gives the children 40 days to ride their bikes, or 960 hours to play with a ball, or 57,600 minutes to skip, paint, read and jump...or 3,456,000 seconds to tidy their bedroom (if they're naughty)!!!

Have a brilliant summer... stay safe... God Bless!!



